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OFFICIAL 
 
 
16 November 2022 
 
 
Committee Secretary  
Community Support and Services Committee  
Parliament House  
George Street 
Brisbane Qld 4000 
 
By email: cssc@parliament.qld.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Secretary, 
 
RE:  Crime and Corruption Commission submission – Child Protection 

(Offender Reporting and Offender Prohibition Order) and Other 
Legislation Amendment Bill 2022 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission in relation to the Child 
Protection (Offender Reporting and Offender Prohibition Order) and Other Legislation 
Amendment Bill 2022 (‘the Bill’). 
 
As the Committee may be aware, the Crime and Corruption Commission is currently 
undertaking its review of the Child Protection (Offender Reporting and Offender 
Prohibition Order) Act 2004 (‘the CPOROPO Act’). This review is mandated under s74C 
of the CPOROPO Act. 
 
In support of that review, the CCC has released a discussion paper, and is currently 
receiving submissions from stakeholders as part of that review. The CCC expects to 
report on its review in June 2023. 
 
Some of the key amendments in the Bill concern: the type and frequency of 
information reportable offenders are required to report to the register; the types of 
persons who become reportable offenders (noting the insertion of s12D providing a 
list of matters the court must consider before making an offender reporting order); 
information sharing with Commonwealth government agencies; and the legal powers 
available to police to monitor and enforce compliance with the CPOROPO Act. 
 
All of these issues are being considered by the CCC, although they represent a 
relatively narrow part of the review. The CCC’s review is also looking at broader 
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